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September 1, 2015 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Please be advised that Ontario International College has submitted a Notice of Intention to 
Operate a Private School (NOI) for the 2015-2016 school year under BSID 666777 as required by 
Section 16 of the Education Act (‘the Act’).  The school submitted an NOI for the first time in 
2003. 
 
The school has the authority to grant credits in subjects leading toward the Ontario Secondary 
School Diploma and is inspected by the Ministry of Education. 
 
Under Section 16 of the Act, private schools are required to inform the Ministry annually of 
their intention to operate. A list of private schools is maintained on the Ministry website at:  
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/general/elemsec/privsch/index.html.     
 
Credits achieved in inspected private secondary schools are noted on a student's Ontario 
Student Transcript, which can be transferred to other schools in the province.  Schools 
recognize successful achievement of credits recorded on the Ontario Student Transcript, which 
is issued by the school that holds the student’s Ontario Student Record.  Students who have 
completed all diploma requirements are granted an Ontario Secondary School Diploma. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Michael Rethazi 
Coordinator (A), Private Schools and Attendance Unit 
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